Before the Public Service Commission
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Staff Recommendation



COMES NOW the Staff (Staff) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) and respectfully states as follows:


1.
On October 31, 2002, Aquila Inc. d/b/a Aquila Networks-St. Joseph Light & Power (ANLP) filed a tariff sheet with the Commission, with an effective date of November 15, 2002.  The tariff sheet reflected scheduled changes in ANLP’s Purchased Gas Adjustment (PGA) factors.   On November 5, 2002 ANLP filed a substitute tariff sheet.  


2.
On November 13, 2002, the Staff filed its Memorandum and Recommendation.  Staff recommended that ANLP’s proposed tariff sheet be approved for service on and after November 15, 2002, as an interim rate, subject to refund.  

3.
On November 14, 2002, the Commission issued an Order Approving Interim Rates.  The Order approved the Interim rates subject to refund.  The Commission ordered Staff to file its recommendation regarding SMGC’s 2001-2002 ACA accounts no later than July 15, 2003.     On July 3, 2003, the Commission changed the Staff Recommendation due date to August 8, 2003.       

4.
ANLP provides natural gas service to approximately 6,400 customers in the northwest portion of the state in the counties of Atchison, Nodaway and Holt.  

5.
Staff completed an audit of billed revenues and actual gas costs for the period September 1, 2001 to August 31, 2002, included in ANLP’s computation of the ACA rate.  Staff also reviewed ANLP’s gas purchasing practices to determine the prudence of ANLP’s purchasing decisions.  Staff also conducted a reliability analysis for ANLP.    


6.
In the attached Memorandum (Appendix A), Staff recommends that the Commission issue an order establishing the account balances as recommended by Staff and order the ANLP to implement and comply with all of the matters listed in the Recommendations Sections of Staff’s Memorandum. Staff recommends that the Commission order SMGC to respond to Staff’s Recommendation within 30 days of the effective date of the Commission decision in GR-2001-388.  

WHEREFORE, Staff recommends that the Commission issue its order in this case consistent with Staff’s recommendations.  
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